Petition of identity and faithfulness to the Holy Father

Ukraine 28th August 2005

The Feast of Dormition of the Holy Virgin

His Holiness

Benedict XVI.

Supreme Pontiff

Glory to Jesus Christ!

Your Holiness,

we, the faithful of the UGCC (note: Ukrainian Greek-Catholic Church), do not agree with the acting of Cardinal Lubomir Huzar who says that he can see no difference between the Orthodox and the Greek-Catholic Church and forces our priests in the Holy Liturgy to call us “Orthodox”. In Ukraine, this word is consciously abused to realize the policy of the Patriarchate of Moscow as well as of the Congregation for the Oriental Churches, which is performed by Cardinal Huzar. Their common aim is to deprive the UGCC of its identity (see results from Balamand). In such a way the UGCC is to be dissolved in the Moscowian Orthodox Church and this is then a gradual and intended schism.

Calling us, Greek-Catholic believers, “Orthodox”, one comes to lose the feeling of unity with You, Your Holiness, - unity for which martyrs in the past paid so dearly. This covert manipulation is at the same time opening our mind (especially that of the youth) to religious relativism and thus also to the antichristi-an spirit of the New Age movement coming from the West. That spirit puts Christianity on one level with modern paganism. This is the driving motive why we support the spiritual programme presented by the fathers of the Pidhirci monastery in their book “Four Words from Ukraine” (www.community.org.ua).

We are no Orthodox (that means members of the Orthodox Church not united with You), we are Greek Catholics. Our fathers and mothers suffered for this faithfulness and many of them even sacrificed their lives as martyrs. This is our greatest spiritual treasure. We do not deny that the word “Orthodox” has more meanings; however, on the whole, this term is nowadays understood as belonging to the Orthodox Church. We also do not agree with the forcible latinization which often leads to the loss of national as well as religious identity. 

Your Holiness, we so much ask You that by Your authority You prohibit calling us “Orthodox” in the Holy Liturgy, because this word hurts us, brings division and is connected with schism. 

Your Holiness, we also ask You to consider the activity of the employees of the Congregation for the Oriental Churches as well as of Cardinal Huzar, and to choose as the Head of our Patriarchal UGCC such a person who has an authority of morals and true faith. 

With devotion we ask for Your Apostle’s blessing.

Elaborated by fathers of the Pidhirci Monastery

Fr. Eliáš A. Dohnal, ThD., OSBM

Fr. Metoděj R. Špiřík, ThD., OSBM

Fr. Markian V. Hitiuk, ThLic., OSBM

It is possible to send the petition directly to His Holiness:
Sua Santità

Benedictus XVI. 

Città del Vaticano 

00120 

Italia

or to use contact addresses:
Vasyl Kaminskyi

Ivan Fedorov St. 1/1 

79008 Lviv

Ukraine

Oleh Heleta

Shevchenko Prospect 26/4,b

79005 Lviv

Ukraine
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